
 
 

   

 

 

 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 

NOTICE TO MARINERS No 31 of 2024 

 

Our Ref: TM/PYD/0001/24 

 

24 December 2024 

 

 

 

Malta and Tunisia NAVTEX service - is UNRELIABLE 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners that the Malta (O) 

and Tunisia (T) NAVTEX service is transmitting again but tests are being carried out, 

hence it is to be regarded as Unreliable. 

 

While every effort is being made to resume normal transmitting of NAVTEX messages as 

soon as possible, during the test period, Malta Navigational Warnings will be promulgated 

by voice, on radio, as follows: 

 

Malta Vessel Traffic Service (Malta VTS) on VHF channel 16 at 06:03, 10:03, 16:03 and 

21:03 (UTC) daily. 

 

Notice to Mariners No 28 of 2024 is hereby being CANCELLED. 


